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Ut h Att d th NAD role model for the next 2 years.
ans en e Ron, Rob, April and Camille flew home together
Confe rence (Rebecca stayed for Deaf Way Il with friends) on Monday

Ron Nelson and Rob Kerr, UAD Delegates, spent a
busy week in Washington, DC at the National Association
of the Deaf's biennial conference. It was the first time for
both and the experience was overwhelming!

Rebecca Ann Davenport, Miss Deaf Utah, and her
chaperone, Camille Call, arrived earlier for the retreat of
the Miss Deaf America Pageant while April Trocki, MDUP
State Director, arrived with Ron and Rob on July 2nd.
During the week, other Utahns were seen; Robert and
Mary Sanderson, Gary Leavitt, Willis Morton and Marilyn
Call.

Wednesday saw the Delegates Orientation where
Ron and Rob learned the rules of the Forums and Council
of Representatives (CR) and met the candidates.
Thursday and Friday were filled with the 6 Forums while
Saturday and Sunday was the CR meeting. Many
interesting workshops were presented at the same time so
Ron and Rob were unable to attend the workshops. New
friends were made with delegates from other states.

(Rebecca, April, new Miss Deaf America, Camille)
Experienced delegates made Ron and Rob feel better by
sharing their experiences as a 1st time delegate and said
it is normal to be overwhelmed but encouraged them to
come again in 2 years.

The Miss Deaf America Pageant was a surprising
event. The popular choice was not the winner. Miss Deaf
Maryland is the new Miss Deaf America. Ron and Rob met
her the day after and found her to be very sweet, outgoing
and intelligent. She is a school teacher and will be a good

and had a great time. The MARC engine was broken but
an Amtrak cop fell in love with Camille and helped all of us
switch to an Amtrak train on time so we could get to the
BWI1 Airport and catch our flight.

UAD Board Meeting
September 7, 2002 at UCCD
9 a.m. : Executive Session
10 a.m. : Board Meeting (open to public)

Deaf Center is Rescued!

A meeting was held at UCCD on June 29 to explain
the state budget crisis and how it could drastically affect
the USOR and Deaf Center. The Utah Legislature was
considering a consolidation of USOR with the Division of
Workforce Services. This would have effectively changed
the Deaf Center into a Job Service Center. Over 200 pink
postcards and emails were sent to the legislators,
especially members of the Public Education
Appropriations Committee with a rallying cry “LEAVE THE
USOR AND DEAF CENTER ALONE!" Other disabled
groups, such as the blind and speech-impaired, were also
involved in the lobbying efforts.

Many of us attended the committee meetings and
during the two day special session, sat in the gallery.
When it became clear that the USOR and services would
be left alone, a loud cheer and applause was heard. The
Chair frowned and said noise from the gallery is not
allowed.

The lobbying was effective! In fact, some funds were
restored to USOR and the Deaf Center. A victory
celebration lunch was held at the Blind Center with several
legislators in attendance who helped us. They gave short
speeches and expressed their appreciation for the
opportunity to work with us. Unfortunately, they are not
running again so they encouraged us to make new friends
in the Utah Legislature.

Please contact the Republican legislators and say
“THANK YOU FOR LEAVING THE USOR AND DEAF
CENTER ALONE!”. We need their support now and in
the next few years.
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The UAD Bulletin

is the Official Publication of UAD.

UAD Board of Directors

Board Chairman: Robert Kerr
President: Ron Nelson
Vice-President: Clay Crye
Secretary: Valerie Kinney
Treasurer: Peter Green
At-Large: Boyd Collins
At-Large: Eli McCowan
At-Large: Dennis Platt
At-Large: April Trocki
At-Large: Max Hardy

Editorial Staff

! Ron Nelson & Kristi Mortensen, Co-Editors
TTY : 1-801-582-6788 FAX: 1-801-582-7510
uadbulletin@aol.com

Reporters:
Cleo Peterson, TTY: 1-801- 773-1791
Valerie Kinney, kinneyv@uvii.com
Jean Nelson, njean6.ut@netzero.net
Merilee Swain, smswain@xmission.com
Dixie Lee O'Brien, TTY/FAX: 1-435-787-4237

‘ UAD Book Store

Pete Green at UCCD
5709 South 1500 West
Taylorsville, UT 84123
Office phone (801) 288-2158 TTY
Office fax: (801) 288-9899
Relay Service: (888) 735-5906
(ask for (801) 288-2159 or (801) 943-1944)
Email: uadbookstore@sisna.com

Book Store Hours
Tuesday, Thursday, Friday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Wednesday - 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.

INFORMATION

Ideas, criticisms, and questions are welcome.

Letters to the editor must be signed. Send all
news, reports, and advertisements to Editor, The
Editor reserves the right to refuse any news or ads at
any time.

Letters are limited to 250 words, and articles are
! limited to 450 words.
' The DEADLINE for news, articles, ads, and
| letters is the 16th of each month.
_ The UAD Bulletin does not necessarily endorse
'any information on articles, columns, letters, and ads
found in this publication. They are for your
information only.

For advertising rates, please contact the Co-
Editors.

President’s Message
by Ron Nelson

July and August was going to be my
“vacation” but it has been one of the busiest
months of 2002!

| attended the National Association of
the Deaf's biennial conference in
Washington, DC with Rob Kerr as UAD

A=e, Delegates. Frankly, the experience was

“overwhelming. Other delegates assured me
that it is normal to feel “over-my-head” as a 1st time delegate. |
lived the whole week in a state of awe at the other delegates
and NAD officers. Libby Pollard, as the outgoing NAD president,
is the best I've ever seen at chairing a delegates meeting. Kent
Kennedy, as the incoming NAD president, is experienced as the
former NAD Vice-President and is enthusiastic about his new
duties. Leon Curtis and Norma Chisholm remain as our Region
IV board members. It's interesting that a new Region | board
member has a cochlear implant. It seems NAD follows their
policy on cochlear implants and accepts people with cochlear
implants as members of the Deaf Community.

I held a meeting in July with SHHH and ALDA leaders
about increasing the number of theaters in Utah with open
captioned movies and applying pressure to theaters if they were
resistant. | told them that | talked to people in the TRIPOD booth

| at the NAD Conference. If you have a local theater that you want

to show open captioned movies, just send their name and
address to TRIPOD. They will contact the local theater and do
all the work. Simple as that! I've already contacted deaf people
in Ogden, Logan and St. George for names and addresses of
local theaters. As of today, Ogden and St. George have given
me names and addresses which I've forwarded to TRIPOD.

| received a complaint about the interview process at SLCC
and met with Jes Julander. Jeff Pollock of the University of Utah
also came to the meeting. | found out their interview process is
unique and was done in an attempt to make it fair for hearing
and deaf applicants. I'm not convinced this was done but it is
certainly a creative attempt and has some pros and cons worth
looking at. They've been doing it for 3 years and apparently this
is the first complaint about it to my knowledge. Jeff and | made
some suggestions about improving the process but it will be up
to them to implement them.

Please come to the UAD General meeting on September
21. Rob Kerr and | will give our reports about the NAD
Conference. April Trocki, MDUP State Director, will give her
report about the meetings she attended as well as Rebecca Ann
Davenport, MDU, about her experiences in the Miss Deaf
America Pageant. There are several proposals to amend the
bylaws so please jot this date on your calendar.

I'm excited about the start-up of the new Leadership
Academy for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing (LADHH) by Eli
McCowan. This is an excellent leadership training program that
will benefit UAD in years to come. Eleven people have already

| signed up. Believe me, we will reap the rewards!

Now, can | start my vacation? My phone is off the hook, the
computer is off-line, and the doorbell is disconnected. :)
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| @ July 25, 2002 - Gage Urry, son

| of Nanette and Jerod Urry, and a grandson
; of Suzanne and Normal Reese, all of

| Ogden. Big brother Brody is excited about
i his new playmate.

Rattles ‘n’ Powder

Obituaries

! (Full information may be found at
‘ www.uad.org/bulletin/obituary.htm)

. ';ll]:| June 29, 2002 - |sabelle

. Thatcher, a teacher at Utah School for the
Deaf until her retirement, passed away at
the age of 90. She also served as
president of the Teacher’s Association and
| on the USDB Credit Union board.

Eﬂj July 16, 2002 - Fred Leon

Monson, 80, died in Orem. He worked for
the Hotel New House 20 years, then the
U.S. Postal Service for 22 years. His wife
was Marjorie LaVon Hales for 52 years.
They had five children, three boys and two
girls. He is preceded in death by his
parents, four brothers, and two sisters.
Funeral services were held on July 19 and
he was interred at the Lake Hills Memorial
Park.

Jottings

Becky East

1550 S. 1000 E. #2006
Clearfield, UT 84015
801-728-3454 TTY

Christine (Fahrenbruch) Ford
Route 1 Box 7A

Knoxville, AR 72845-9003
501-885-3431 TTY
redheadf@webtv.net

| Max/Donna Hardy
| 801-561-3599 TTY

Society Page

Greg & Christine McDaniel
3 E. 2450 N.

Layton, UT 84041-4084
801-773-5289

Ricky/Petra Rose

968 E 300 S

SLC, UT 84102-2409
deviloa1@earthlink.net (Ricky's
pager)

deviloa2@earthlink.net (Petra’s
pager)

petra@jeanmassieu.org (Petra's
work)

Phone number and home email
address will be provided once they
are set up.

Shannon Stark

8268 Van Buren St.
Midvale, UT 84047-7543
TTLY

801-565-9121

Proud
Grandparents

Mary Lou and Charles Stigers
of Ogden became grandparents for
the 1st time. Don Stiger and his
wife had a baby girl, Riley
Alexandria, born May 22nd at 7 Ibs
and 10 oz.

Milestones

John Peterson celebrated his
80th birthday, June 26, with a
family picnic held Saturday, June
29. He was born in Kemmerer,
WY and attended the Utah School
for the Deaf. He worked at Thiokol
for 26 years before retiring.

Tracking Our
People

After 13 years in Utah, Emily |
Rosten, who worked as a licensed
psychologist and counselor in Salt |
Lake City, is pulling up roots and
moving to San Luis Obispo, |
California. She will be working for |
the state of California, which comes |
with benefits.

Criginally from Ithaca, NY, she
went to college in Michigan and New
York, obtaining her degree in social
work in 1983. She spent time at the
Research and Training Center on
Deafness in Little Rock, and then
went back to New York to obtain her
degree in psychology. She came to
Utah in 1989 to do her internship at
the University of Utah Counseling j
Center and has been in Utah until !
now. She is looking forward to the
nice weather in California. '|

After July 20, Ricky and Petra
Rose moved from Riverside,
California to Salt Lake City, Utah.
Petra has accepted a job with the
Jean Massieu School (charter
school) as its chief operating
officer/administrator. Ricky will take
a year's break from school and teach
ASL courses in various educational
institutions. Rachel will stay in
California to finish her senior year at
Poly High School in Riverside, Ricke
will attend East High School in SLC |
as a sophomore, and Renate will go |
to Jean Massieu School as a
kindergardner.

Dr. Patricia Johanson, a former
resident of Provo while attending
BYU, was in a car accident in
Vermont on June 23. Her husband,
Thomas Harrison, was killed. Patricia |
was in the hospital in fair condition.
She is a professor at the College of
Business at Gallaudet University.
The accident was caused by another
driver crossing the center line in the
oncoming lane.
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MDU’s Report

by Rebecca Ann Davenport

| am now home from Washmgton D. C It was a very
busy time there for me! It was -
nice to see Utah again and
the big mountains again. At
the NAD Conference, | met a
lot of great people. | cannot
imagine the hard work done
by the people in NAD who
fought for our rights and
equality in America.

| have learned so many
different things from the Miss
Deaf America Pageant. | had
the opportunity to get to know
the other twenty-six
contestants. | found that every %
woman has different talents and all of us felt that we are
equal. We became united and had the feeling of
sisterhood during the experience. It was a very
cherishing experience. After MDAP was over, we agreed
to keep in contact through email.

During the MDAP retreat week, we had several
awesome speakers. They taught us about NAD, finger-
spelling our name clearly. If you do it fast and unclear, it
means that you are not concerned about others being
able to understand your finger-spelling. |learned about
our health and that we should care about our health, such
as our eating habits and using sunblock before going
outside. | didn't realize that every person has the chance
to get skin cancer even if you have olive skin. In another
workshop, | learned how to be careful about people who
are attempting to pull you down. The reason why people
do that is because they don’t want to see you be
successful and want to see you become upset. Be
confident in yourself! Have the courage to show who you
are!

On our day off, | went to the Inner Harbor in
Baltimore. It was so beautiful and is one of the most
beautiful places I've ever seen. It had many different
malls, and many different things.

During my preliminary, | did well in the private
interview, evening dress, talent, and platform. | didn’t
make the top six but | am not disappointed because |
learned so many different things. Every woman is a
winner, no matter what.

One thing | will never forget is during the opening
ceremony, | was wearing a fancy black dress. | was

| walking and holding the Utah flag. When | walked

downstairs, | fell down and | tore my dress! | didn’t feel
awful or embarrassed. | just stood up again and
continued walking. When | sat to listen to the speaker, |

discovered that my dress had a rip in it so | went to the
bathroom to fix it up.

The NAD/ MDAP was a very rich experience. There
is nothing that could have beaten this experience. | want
to thank the Utah Deaf Community for giving me a lot of
support. That experience helped me become a leader. |
enjoyed it very much.

Favorite Website

by Val Kinney

To check up on myths, hoaxes, urban legends,
chain letters and the like, go to hoaxbusters.ciac.org,
securityresponse.symantec.com/avcenter/hoax.html or
www.vmyths.com.

Like all computer users, | am wary of email
messages and attachments that clog up my mailbox on a
daily basis. These websites allow me to check and
check up on email "stories."

20 Years Ago

August 1982 - Despite being the last entry in the
bidding for the 1986 NAD Convention, Utah Association
for the Deaf won out over six other states for the
opportunity to be host. Las Vegas, NV, and Hawaii were
close on the heels of UAD in the balloting.

A thought...

“If every wife knew what
every widow knows, no
man would be without

adequate life insurance.”

National Fraternal
Society of the Deaf
Ogden Division 127
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Local News/Articles

GSACD Elects Officers,
Honors Basses

During their annual campout at Crystal Springs,
members of the Golden Spike Athletic Association for the
Deaf elected new officers. They are:

Cristal Ray President
Lance Gale Vice President
Becky East Secretary

Ron Heinrich  Treasurer
Wayne Stoltz  Sports Director

Evelyn Stoltz  1st trustee
Wendy Sanderson 2nd trustee
Lisa Heinrich 3rd trustee

After the Saturday evening dinner, friends gathered to
surprise and honor Fred and Barbara Bass, who made a
| special trip from their new home in Arizona to be with their
| friends for the weekend.

| Utah Selected
.~ as RID Testing Supersite

, Linda Allington, Utah RID LTA/Site Coordinator,

. announced that Utah is now an RID Testing Supersite.
| What this means is that RID performance tests can be
offered in Utah by appointment. This will give Utah

UAD Honors Night
Utah Community Center of the Deaf

interpreters an unprecedented opportunity to become RID
certified. The written tests will still be given in conjunction
with the national testing schedule, first Saturdays of June
and December, as required by RID. However, the
performance tests and the ASL version of the CDI tests
can now be handled much more flexibly.

Video Relay Service
Now Available

As of May 1, 2002, Communication Service for the
Deaf (CSD) and Sprint teamed up to offer nationwide
Video Relay Service. If you are deaf or hard of hearing
and prefer to communicate in ASL through high speed
Internet access, then this may be the right solution for you.

Video Relay works like the traditional telephone relay
service except that you use a computer, a video camera,
and high speed Internet access to communicate in ASL
with a Video ASL Interpreter instead of usinga TTY.

Simply type in www.utvrs.com or www.usavrs.com on
your web browser, and you can reach CSD's video relay
home page. You can register and then be connected to a
Video interpreter (Vi). The Video Interpreter will translate
in ASL the hearing person's message and voice your ASL
message.

(continued on page 11)

August 24, 2002

6 p.m.
| Dinner (sponsored by Sprint)

Golden Hand Award

President’s Awards




FUNDRAISER

ITALIAN DINNER

$4 per person, $15 per family of four
($2 additional family member)

Friday
August 23, 2002

5:30 - 8:00 p.m.

Riverton Community Center

12730 South Redwood Road
(at the city park behind the building)

AND SEE OUR NEW CLASSROOMS!

Group tours start at 6 p.m.

All proceeds will go to Jean Massieu School
Serving deaf and hard-of-hearing children
Preschool through Sixth Grade
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SALT LAKE SF=
COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Proudly offers

Free Computer Skills Training
For Deaf and Hard of Hearing
($35 application fee)

Earn A Certificate for Basic Computer Skills:
o Keyboarding, 10-key data entry skills
e Windows, email and Internet
e MS Word, EXCEL, PowerPoint
e Resume preparation, Employment Workshop
e Prepare for college Intro to Computers course

200 hours of hands-on instruction taught in ASL
by a highly qualified deaf instructor.
Open-entry/open-exit competency-based.

Start: August 21, 2002
Days: Monday — Friday
Time: 1:00 — 4:00 pm
Place: South City Campus
1575 S. State Street
Salt Lake City, UT

For information:
TTY: 957-3258, South City Campus
TTY: 957-4646, Redwood
Voice: 957-3354



PLEASE G IVE BLOOD

Utah Community Center Blood Drive!

Sponsored by Miss Deaf Utah Pageant

5709 South 1500 West
Wednesday, August 21, 2002
10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Please Help us Save Lives!
Contact people to signup for an appointment!

April Trocki: mdupstatedirector @yahoo.com
Kristi Mortensen: klmortensen12@aol.com
Ron Nelson: ron@uad.org

American Red Cross



» www.sprintrelayonline.com

For more information on Sprint
Relay’s technology contact your
account manager or:

www.sprint.com/relay

1-800-676-3777 T1Y/Voice/ASCII

Sprint Relay Customer Service

1-800-676-4290 11v/Voz/ASCI

Servicio al Cliente de Sprint Relay

Experience the Premier
Internet Relay Service!

www.sprintrelayonline.com

Internet Relav is a technology that can revolutionize the way
you use relay. Anyone who has an account with an Internet Service
Provider can access www.sprintrelayonline.com. Sprint Relay Online™
has user-friendly features including;

» Language Preferences » (A & SK Macros

(English, Spanish, French Creole) » ASL Emoticons “‘1‘&[1[}\" Faces)

» Background Color Options > Clear Screen
> Text Size Options > Online Help

DU Yot . ..
> Print and Save » Connection to Sprint Relay

» Dialing Instructions Customer Service
> Text Color Options » New features continually

> Split Screen being developed

== Sprint.

All loesl calls from TTY payphones are free of charge. Toll calls can be billed through calling cards and prepaid cards




Serving the Utah Community

Signing Resources “bridges the silence” between Deaf individuals
\ | and the community.
« Certified Interpreting
» Signing in the Workplace Workshops
» Consulting
» Professional Interpreting Development
SIGNING
RESOURCES » Community Initiatives
+ Signing with Children Workshops

toll free + Sign Language Classes

scheduling

866.632.5158 There are 3,341 Deaf and 196,481 Hard of Hearing individuals in

Utah', who have family, friends and jobs. Isn't it time to bridge
office & try

801.492.6918 | the silence?

Based an nabizaws by v st rated Gercentages and 2he
Jentod Searen e OO0 issued Aprd 300

www.signingr.com 866.632.5158 toll free scheduling service@signingr.com
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] Change of Address
D Subscription
D Membership

Name

Street Address/ P.O. Box / Apt.#

City, State,

Zip Code + four digits

Cut out this half page
(which includes your label on the backside)
And send it to:

Pete Green, UAD Treasurer
5709 South 1500 West
Salt Lake City, Utah 84123-5217

‘Area Code + TTY

UAD Member Subscription - $15/year
Non-UAD Member Subscription - $25/year
UAD Membership Dues is $15/year

Number

Area Code + Fax Number

E-mail Address
For more information, call
(801) 288-2159 TTY
uadbookstore@sisna.com

No long distance calls will be returned.

THE POST OFFICE WILL NOT
FORWARD BULK MAIL.

(continued from page 5)

Confidentiality is a must and there is no charge to
use USA VRS. You don't have to type GA or worry about
typing speed.

In order to access USA VRS, your computer must
meet certain requirements — the most basic requirement
is that your computer has 500 MHz. In addition, high
speed internet access (DSL, T1 or cable) is needed in
order to view the video clearly.

Video Relay Service is available Monday through
Friday 7:00 am - 10:00 pm Mountain Standard Time
(MST), Saturday 7:00 am - 6:00 pm MST, and Sunday
11:00 am - 10:00 pm MST.

You may reach USA VRS when it is busy, so please
stay on the line, and your call will be taken as soon as a
V| becomes available for your call.

Hearing callers can dial 1-866-410-5787 in order to
contact you through Video Relay Service (when you have
the appropriate computer, software, high speed Internet
connection, and camera).

For more information on how to set up your
computer to use USA VRS, visit the website at
www.usavrs.com or e-mail the help desk at
VRSHelpDesk@c-s-d.org. You may also contact Kelli
Toohill with the Utah Public Service Commission at (801)
530-6638 (V/TTY), (801) 530-6796 (fax), or
ktoohill@utah.gov for any assistance you may need or
questions you need answered.

Sprint, AT & T, and MCI
Offer Relay Services

via Internet

No long distance fees! This is what Sprint, AT & T, and
MCI are offering through their Internet Relay service. The
service is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Itis
available in all 50 states and for local, domestic or
international calls. No special software or equipment is
needed - launch your calls directly from your web browser on
your desktop computer, laptop, cell phone, or PDA.

Sprint also offers three languages - English, Spanish
and French Creole. Your conversation can be printed or
saved at the end of your call.

AT & T internet relay service includes a full screen
dialog window, adjustable font size and color, as well as print
out capability.

MCI internet relay service also includes a full screen
dialog window, adjustable font size and color, as well as print
out capability.

For Sprint, log on to www.sprintrelayonline.com.
For AT & T, log on to www.relay.att.com.
For MCI, log on to www.ip-relay.com.

Try all three of them and see how they work for you!
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United Organizations of the Deaf (UOD)
Calendar of Events for August 2002

For further information, contact Valerie Kinney, UOD Calendar Keeper, at TTY 625-0161 or Email: kinneyv@vii.com

Day Date Organization Event Location Time
Wednesdays | August D8U Cards UQCDHH 900 AM
Wednesdays | End Aug?21 UACD Sport/Social Night Mirray Park TBA
Wednesdays | Start Aug28 | UACD Bowling Valley Lanes 700 PM

Friday 8/2/2002 | SLCFrats Meeting UQDHH 930 AM
FiSun | 08/234/2002 | UAD Camp TBA TBA
Thusday | 8/1/202 | OpdenFrats Meeting ChuckaRanm | 330PM
FriGat | 08/%10/2002 | UACD Canp TBA TBA
Saturday | 8/17/2002 | LADHH Qrientation & History Park Gity TBA
Wedresday | 8/21/2002 MDUP Blood Drive UQDHH 10:00 AM
Thusday | 8/22/202 | SUCDHH | Josephand the Drearrooat at Tuacahn | Tuacahn Arrphitheatre| 700 PM
Saturday | 8/24/2002 UAD Honors Night UQCDHH TBA
Wednesday | 8/28/202 | BBCDSeriors Fnd of Surnrer Picnic UQCDHH 300PM
Saturday | 8/31/2002 GSAD Auturm Picric WestRoyPark | 400PM




